
Dear Friends,
In Exodus, chapter 17, there is a story about when the Israelites 
were �ghting against the Amalekites.  Moses went to the top of a 
hill overlooking the battle�eld and as long as he was holding his 
sta� above his head the Israelites were winning, but whenever he 
lowered his hands the Amalekites would start winning.  As the 
day went on his arms grew tired and it became more di�cult for 
him to raise his sta� above his head. His friends, Aaron and Hur, were with him 
and helped him out. They got a rock for him to sit on and then they stood one 
on each side and held his hands up for him so that his hands “remained steady 
till sunset” and the Israelites defeated the Amalekites. 
    Friends, the people who lead this congregation need help holding their 
hands up. We are a typical congregation where 20% of the people do 80% of 
the work that needs to be done. This is a sure recipe for exhaustion, burnout, 
and even defeat. Let’s become an atypical congregation and change those 
statistics. If you are not currently involved in serving in some way at Trinity, 
please consider stepping up, getting involved and helping each other hold our 
hands up to shine the light of Christ to our community and win others to Christ 
as God has called us to do. There are many areas where help is needed.
    Our First Sunday of the Month Fellowship Breakfast needs volunteers to set 
up, serve and clean up afterwards. Our cooks get to church before the sun is up 
to begin preparing a delicious breakfast for us. By the time breakfast is over 
they are tired and need others to “hold their hands up” and help with the clean 

up. Please consider helping with this important ministry in our congregation.
    The faithful adults and youth who serve in our Sunday school would bene�t from others coming along-
side them and “holding their hands up” as they gather materials, prepare crafts and snacks, welcome the 
children, and teach God’s truths. There are various ways that you can serve in our education ministry. Please 
consider serving on our education team.
 Every Sunday our Welcome Team strives to create a warm and friendly church where everyone feels 
welcome. These faithful servants could use your help “holding their hands up”. Please consider joining our 
Welcome Team and becoming a Greeter, Welcome Desk attendant, or Usher. Training is provided.  
Each month our newsletter team does the editing and layout for The Trumpet. This team is small and could 
really use more people “holding their hands up” and helping put our newsletter together. Might you have 
the ability to serve on this team?  
 I could go on and on, but you get the idea. There are many ways to serve here at Trinity and each and 
every one of us is here for a purpose and called to serve in some way. We can’t do it without you. We are here 
to help one another and “hold each other’s hands up” when needed. Let’s Do It!                                        

 Blessings, Pastor Janet Breum
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In May, two opportunities were provided for Trinity members to 
interpret, understand, and discuss learnings gleaned from the Trinity 
Congregational Survey conducted in the Fall of 2016.  What’s taken 
so long?  Honestly, there have been higher priorities:  Trinity �nances, 
our 2017 budget, hosting budget forums, our Annual Meeting, 
setting Council goals for 2017 (which are: 
evangelism/communication and short and long-range planning), 
Lent, Easter, our 1st quarter report to the congregation after Easter, 
and now—�nally--sharing the results of our 2016 Survey.
 A good return (33% of surveys distributed) from people at Trinity 
for 5 years or less, 6-10, 11-15, 16-20, and over 20 years, and several 
from non-members and former members, was “properly random-
ized”, which means the survey would give us valid and helpful infor-
mation.  The survey also allowed people to comment on all the 
questions for which we sought answers; and �nally allowed all to 
share anything else they felt they wanted to share.  With amazing 
hely from Jane Gemein, a statistician with over 25 years of experience 
interpreting and presenting results of this type of survey, we learned 
that:

• Survey-takers worship regularly--that’s very good!
• When they are not at worship, it is due to travel or illness.
• People are happy with our Sunday worship times, (but wonder if 
 we should have Saturday worship--not for them, but for others.)
• People appreciate Trinity’s worship style, (but wonder about more 
 contemporary, modern music--primarily for others)
• Members feel they cannot get more involved in Trinity’s ministries 
 than they presently are (many are already heavily involved)
• Members believe Trinity leadership either is doing a good job of
 leading--or is “getting there”
• Many offered suggestions additional fellowship opportunities.
• Confidence is high that Trinity is fulfilling its God-given mission.

 These learnings--in time--will be further reviewed by Trinity’s 
Ministry and Action Teams for “tweaking” of much we do and how we 
do it.  Individual survey comments (positive & negative) have been 
and will be taken seriously--to help us (as Council and congregation) 
eliminate errors and mistakes made in the past and be faithful in 
following our Lord and our God today. Survey results, we trust, will 
(continue to) help us to move forward in a way that is pleasing to 
God and at the same time, well-serves our entire congregation-
-present and future!  Questions?  Just ask!

 Dennis Meyer,
 Council President

Submissions/Deadlines:
Articles for THE TRUMPET must be
submitted either as a hard copy to
the church o�ce, or electronically
to Peterson_Shaw@att.net by the
5th of the previous month.
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Father’s Day Thoughts
These commandments that I give you today are to be on 
your hearts. Impress them on your children. Talk about 
them when you sit at home and when you walk along 
the road, when you lie down and when you get up. Tie 
them as symbols on your hands and bind them on your 
foreheads. Write them on the doorframes of your houses 
and on your gates. 
Deuteronomy 6:6-9
 
As a father has compassion on his children, so the LORD 
has compassion on those who fear him; Psalm 103:13 

My son, do not despise the LORD’s discipline, and do not 
resent his rebuke, because the LORD disciplines those he 
loves, as a father the son he delights in.  
Proverbs 3:11-12

Then I said to you, “Do not be terri�ed; do not be afraid 
of them. The LORD your God, who is going before you, 
will �ght for you, as he did for you in Egypt, before your 
very eyes, and in the wilderness.  There you saw how the 
LORD your God carried you, as a father carries his son, all 
the way you went until you reached this place.
Deuteronomy 1: 29-31

Whoever fears the LORD has a secure fortress, and for 
their children it will be a refuge.  Proverbs 14:26

Children are a heritage from the LORD, o�spring a 
reward from him. Like arrows in the hands of a warrior 
are children born in one’s youth.  Blessed is the man 
whose quiver is full of them. They will not be put to 
shame when they contend with their opponents in court. 
Psalm 127:3-5

Start children o� on the way they should go, and even 
when they are old they will not turn from it.  
Proverbs 22:6

Children, obey your parents in the Lord, for this is right.  
“Honor your father and mother”—which is the �rst 
commandment with a promise—“So that it may go well 
with you and that you may enjoy long life on the earth.” 
Fathers, do not exasperate your children; instead, bring 
them up in the training and instruction of the Lord. 
Ephesians 6: 1-4
 
What Is A Dad?
A dad is someone who wants to catch you before you 
fall but instead picks you up, brushes you o�, and lets 
you try again. 

A dad is someone who wants to keep you from 
making mistakes but instead lets you �nd your own 
way, even though his heart breaks in silence when 
you get hurt. 

A dad is someone who holds you when you cry,
scolds you when you break the rules, shines with 
pride when you succeed, and has faith in you even 
when you fail... 
- Unknown 

When I was a boy of fourteen, my father was so 
ignorant I could hardly stand to have the old man 
around. But when I got to be twenty-one, I was 
astonished at how much he had learned in seven 
years.  Mark Twain



Missing Links Men’s Ministry
Saturdays, 6:30 – 8:00 a.m., Breakfast/Bible Study, 
Fellowship Hall
Join us for these explorations! 

The Bible: Fast Forward
https://store.str.org/ProductDetails.asp?Product-
Code=DVD033
 Please join us as we watch 30-minute segments 
and then discuss the content we just watched.  You’ll 
gain an understanding of how the central topical 
elements of the Christian sort of reality play out 
historically from the Fall to the Cross.”

Sundays, 9:15 – 10:15 a.m., Bible Study, Library
http://www.thomasnelson.com/the-jesus-code  
(substitute: /the-joshua-code, etc.)
Devotional lessons by O. S. Hawkins 
http://www.oshawkins.com/about/ 

Wednesdays, 8:00 p.m., Parlor  

Thursdays, 10:00 – 11:00 a.m., Parlor
Good Tidings Bible Study, led by Pastor Janet 

NEW SUMMER BIBLE STUDY OPPORTUNITY!
Contact Pastor Breum at revsbreum@comcast.net if 
you are interested in studying the book of Acts with 
her during the summer.  The date and time has not 
been determined. 

Bible Studies TRINITY-OWNED LAND CONSIDERATIONS
Please share with Trinity’s Council members,  any 
thoughts, concerns and ideas you might have about 
the following. We will keep you informed as new 
information comes to us!  And we pledge to do our 
best to be 100% transparent and responsible to the 
congregation in all we do!
 The land immediately to the west of Trinity is up for 
sale.  A potential buyer (who would build homes on 
the property) had his realtor meet with Trinity's 
Executive Committee on May 10.  On May 16, the 
Council received the following information and asked 
that the congregation be informed about the

• Possible need for an emergency (fire) exit from the 
 that property over Trinity land
• Possibility of bringing "city water" to the property 
 and to Trinity
•  Possibility of the sale to the developer of Trinity 
 property that was our "outdoor worship" site . 

 NO ACTION CAN TAKE PLACE WITHOUT 
CONGREGATIONAL APPROVAL!!!

COOL Ministries 
Check Trinity’s Welcome Desk and/or COOL table in 
the narthex, as well as  www.coolministries.org for 
additional information on the following:

Monday, July 10, 2017
Golf Outing
Time: 11:00 a.m. check-in and lunch; 4:30 p.m 
dinner and ra�e
Where: Glen Flora Country Club, 
2200 North Sheridan Rd Waukegan, IL

Food-of-the-month: June-Vegetables; 
July-Peanut Butter
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Ladies of Value (L.O.V.) 
Women’s Ministries 
Don’t miss our Brunch, June 17, 2017, held in our 
Vacation Bible School setting “Created by God, Made 
for a Purpose”!          
 Although we haven’t �nalized our Brunch plans for 
the remainder of the year, note we meet  10:30 a.m. – 
12:30 p.m. every third Saturday.  So mark your calen-
dars for  Brunch on the following dates: 

   June 17   
   July 15
   Aug.  19   
   Sept. 16  
   Oct. 21  
   Nov. 18  
   Dec. 16

 Check our website, Sunday Announcement Bulle-
tin, and watch for Evites and Mid-Week Highlights.  
For a $3.00 donation, you can enjoy good food and 
fellowship. Treats and RSVP’s are always appreciated 
to help us plan.  However, last minute attendees are 
always welcome.  If you are interested in helping with 
a future brunch, i.e. devotional, hosting, etc. please 
contact Gayle Harrop at gayle_harrop@comcast.net 
(847-878-9242)  or barbagri�th@gmail.com 
(847-656-6952).

 If you didn’t attend our Upsy-Daisy Multi-
Generational Tea on Saturday, May 20, you missed a 
wonderful time.  About 30 mothers and daughters, 
grandmothers and granddaughters attended.  There 
were a variety of lovely tea pots and tea cups at each 
table to admire and use, as we enjoyed home-baked 
quiches, daisy cupcakes, cinnamon rolls, etc. 
 The “Upsy-Daisy” theme and the story of Naomi 
and Ruth which was distributed with questions for 
discussion, came from a devotional on the website 
www.juliabettencourt.com.  Naomi experienced an 
upsy-daisy time in her great grief on the death of her 
husband and sons. God gave her daughter-in-law 
Ruth, to help her through her despair. The take-away 
from this story is that God knows when we are in our 
darkest days, and is close by assuring us that every-
thing will be OK if we just look for him and trust in 
him. Even though we may feel very alone in grief, for 
example, he may send to us a friend, or make us 
aware of resources such as our Wonderful World of 
Widows (W.O.W), to help us get through a di�cult 
time in our lives.  Are you aware and thankful for your 
“upsy-daisy” moments?

Second Quarter Review
As requested, the Congregation Council will con-
tinue communicating with members through the 
Second Quarter Review on Sunday, July 9, 2017. There 
will be TWO opportunities that day to hear what 
Council members have to say about the ministry of 
Trinity, to receive the second quarter �nancial report 
and to get your questions answered. The �rst oppor-
tunity will be from 9:15 to 10:15 a.m. and the second 
opportunity will be following the second worship 
service at 10:45 a.m. Both reviews will be held in the 
church parlor. Mark your calendar and plan now on 
attending one of these Second Quarter Review 
opportunities.

Pastoral Acts
 Baptism May 14, 2017 
 Carter Joseph Merrill, 
 born January 25, 2017
 Parents: David & Angela Merrill
 Sponsors: Bryan Dowd and Corey 
 &  Jennifer Hauge

 Baptism June 4, 2017 
 Christopher Burdette Segovia, 
 born March 18, 2017
     Parents: Alaina and Johnathan Segovia
     Sponsors: Axel Segovia and Gage Datlovsky

 God’s comfort and peace to the family of 
 Paul Keller, who fell asleep in Christ on 
 May 31, 2017.
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Mission Endowment and 
Memorial Funds Update
Thus far in 2017, the following 
have been approved by the 
Mission Endowment and 
Memorial Funds Committee:
1. Project Proposal from Ed Kramer, Music Director, for 
funds related to music purchases and musicians fees 
for Trinity’s Concert April 30, and throughout 2017
2. Project Proposal, submitted by Terry Miller for Cindy 
Massheimer (World of Widows), for funds to purchase 
of the Spirit Care Library, containing "CareNotes" 
intended for people with  temporary need for extra 
care and love.
 3. Purchase and installation in April in the narthex of 
AED Emergency Care equipment. 
 A Financial Planning Basics Seminar, sponsored by 
Trinity’s Mission Endowment and Memorial Funds 
Committee, was held on Sunday, April 30, in the 
Fellowship Hall, with a presentation by Thrivent 
Financial. The purpose of this event was to provide 
information on how to protect yourself and your 
family with a solid �nancial plan. Approximately 15 
people attended including Thrivent and Committee 
representatives.
 Financial aspects of the Endowment and Memorial 
Funds through 4/11/20017 are as follows.  Distribu-
tion of some of the undesignated funds will appear in 
the next update.

 Christian Education  $1,261.58
 Facility Needs  $1,190.88
 Worship & Music  $3,291.28
 Outreach & Care  $    700.00
 Undesignated  $3,733.61
 Total Memorial Fund $10,187.35
 Total Endowment Fun $  2,000.00

 Project Proposal forms are available from the 
church o�ce  for completion and submission to the 
Mission Endowment and Memorial Funds Committee 
by Action Teams, through their Council member’s 
representative.
 Questions and for more information, contact Tom 
Morris, Chairman of the Mission Endowment and 
Memorial Funds Committee.

Prayers
There are many opportunities during our day to talk 
with God, not just on Sunday at church.  We can start 
our day by o�ering thanks and praising him.  We can 
talk with him silently on our way to work, on our run 
or walk, and at night before we go to sleep. We can 
pray for guidance, health, and comfort for ourselves 
and others.  
  Prayer is powerful! The more we pray privately, and 
with or for others, the more we feel closer to God.  
Trinity o�ers two ways to help you in your time of 
need, as well as help others.  One way is to contact 
and/or become a part of our Prayer Chain by calling 
the church o�ce (847) 546-2109 and expressing your 
need for prayer of desire.
  The other is to join the Call to Prayer, consisting of 
a small group of members who meet in the sanctuary 
every Monday night from 6:45 to 7:15 p.m. to pray 
silently and/or out loud.  Prayers are said for every 
member of Trinity, those mentioned on Prayer 
Request Cards, and requests given to the Prayer 
Chain.  Anyone may stop in on any Monday at the 
designated time and join us in prayer.
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Sunday School

Can you believe the Sunday school year is over?  

Where did the time go?  Thank you Moms, Dads 

and Grandparents for faithfully bringing your 

children to Sunday school.  Thank you teachers 

and support sta� for your hard work during the 

year.  We have a wonderful Sunday school pro-

gram because of all of you!  

 This year we accomplished so much!  The 

teachers agreed that communication was impor-

tant and sent weekly emails to the families 

enrolled in Sunday school.  We hope it has helped 

keep you informed of what’s happening in class.  

The Christmas program was put together with the 

help of some of Trinity’s young adults.  We are 

hoping to continue this tradition again this year.  

The Fellowship Breakfast lessons were changed 

from individual class lessons to large group 

lessons, with several of them being mission 

oriented.  We �lled Easter eggs, made May day 

�owers and planted tomato plants for the families 

of the COOL pantry.  We invited parents and 

grandparents to join us, in class, for the second 

Sunday of each month.  Classes, activities and 

crafts were planned and taught with God-

centered instruction.  Thank you Moms, Dads, 

Grandparents, congregation members AND 

children for all your hard work this year!

 On May 29, we walked in the Round Lake 

Memorial Day Parade, representing VBS and 

Trinity (see photo).   The day was beautiful and 

the fun and fellowship even better!  What a 

fantastic and fun way to reach so many local 

residents.  Along the parade route, we handed 

out suckers labeled with our VBS/Trinity info to 

the children, dog treats to the dogs, and 

VBS/Trinity �iers to the parents.  Hopefully this 

will bring families to Trinity.

 Thank you, if you walked with us, and thank 

you for cheering us along the parade route.  We 

hope you will consider joining us next year.

 The Sunday school has planned a FMSC pack-

ing event on Saturday July 29, 2017 from 2:00 to 

4:00 p.m.  If you want to join us, please sign up at 

volunteer.FMSC.org under the group title Trinity 

Sunday School.  This time we are planning to 

meet at Culvers in Libertyville (across the street 

from FMSC) for Sundae family time.  Join us if you 

can; we always have a great time!

 Mark your calendars for Rally Day, coming 

September 10.  We are planning the BEST Rally 

Day Family Event yet!  We can’t do it without your 

help though so if you are interested, please join 

us for the Rally Day Team meetings.  Watch the 

bulletin for upcoming meeting dates.  Our �rst 

team meeting was May 24, but there will be 

plenty more.  Plan to attend this event as is looks 

to be a great family afternoon!

 We hope you and your children enjoyed this 

Sunday school year.  Your child’s teachers enjoyed 

teaching them.  Watch your email for weekly 

updates, Trinity’s Facebook page for special 

events or announcements and, of course, 

The Trumpet for monthly information.
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2017 Vacation Bible School
Maker Fun Factory

June 26th – June 30th
9:00 a.m. – 12:00 p.m.

 

It’s not too late to register!
Go online to trinityonthehill.org to print a registration form.

 
Volunteers make our program a success! If you are able to give of your 
time and talents in any way for VBS week or prior, please contact the 

church o�ce.
Please prayerfully consider becoming 
involved in Vacation Bible School--volunteers 
make the program a success! Contact the 
church o�ce for more information. 
Registration is open!

Donations Requested!
Please check our VBS Bulletin 
Board in the Narthex for 
requested items.  Take a "gear" 
and bring this item back by June 19.

You really helped out with our Recycled 
Supply List!  The only items we are still in 
need of are:

              Paper towel tubes
              Milk or water bottle caps

Thank you for your continued support--it is so appreciated! 
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World of Widows (W.O.W)
Here are the planned activities for the rest of 
2017. Contact Cindy Massheimer (815) 385-2670 
or Linda Schoensiegel (224) 456-2430, for 
information. 

 June  13 Meeting at church, 10:00 a.m., parlor
 July   11  3rd Annual potluck picnic at the park 
  in Fox Lake
 Aug.   8  Local play or concert
 Sept. 12  Regular 10:00 a.m. meeting in 
  Trinity’s parlor
 Oct.  10  2nd trip to Apple Hollar in Wisconsin.   
  Enjoy their beautiful grounds, have  a 
  tasty lunch, and purchase apples, 
  apple butter and other items in their  
  bakery and store.
 Nov. 14   Regular 10:00 a.m. meeting in 
  Trinity’s parlor
 Dec. 12  3rd annual lunch at The Plum Garden 
  Restaurant in McHenry

Youth Group 
June 11
Mall Madness
Skating at Ice Rink
Meet and pick up at church 4:00 -7:00 p.m.

Contact: Michael Dobosiewicz, at 
(815) 349-4075 or mikedobo@yahoo.com

Rally Day
Rally Day 2017 is coming so 
mark your calendars now!  
Your Sunday school teachers 
and the Rally Day Team are 
planning a fun-�lled afternoon 
of family fun, fellowship and 
evangelism.  Sunday, September 10, 
is the day, from 11:45 a.m. to 3:00 p.m.  We will 
have games and prizes,  food and drinks, pie 
sales (to bene�t the Sunday school program) 
and a pie contest.  Start going through those 
recipes now for your entry/entries.  Look for 
more information in the coming months.  
The Team meets on the 4th Wednesday of 
the month at 6:00 p.m. in the parlor.  You’re 
welcome to join us.
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In the event you have volunteered and have a scheduling conflict on that date, please 
contact and trade times with another person on the schedule and notify the church office.  

WORSHIP SERVICE HELPERS FOR JUNE 2017

11

 ACOLYTES
 4  Rylee Gibson    Jake Barrett, Ryan Barrett  
11    Erin Murray   Kaylin Berwanger, Tori Froehlich 
18    Gabi Dahl   Sophia Griffith, Abigail Bostrack
25    No acolytes due to VBS set
 

WORSHIP ASSISTANTS
 4    Sandy Willis Ian Griffith
11    Mike Willis Lynette Rodriguez
18    Richard Gunnell   Karen Kramer
25    Bob Jemc Richard Gunnell  

READERS FOR WORSHIP
 4   Kaylin Berwanger Ian Griffith             
11   Terry Miller  Lynette Rodriguez              
18   Emilie Schwind Sophia Griffith
25   Hayley Steinberg    Abigail Bostrack

COMMUNION ASSISTANTS (10:30 a.m.)
 4   Doug Lawson, Gay Schaaf  
11   Judy Perryman, Richard Gunnell  
18   Lynette Rodriguez, Doug Lawson
25   Mary Bentson, Brock Bentson

ALTAR GUILD:
  Jolene Martin, Gail Tobias

NURSERY CARE  (10:00 - 11:45 a.m.)*
     Tammy Littleton  

CHILDREN’S CHURCH (10:30 a.m.)
  No Children’s Church  June, July and August

OFFERING COUNTERS
  Leader Team
 4   Brock Bentson   Richard Adler, Janet Peterson
   Kathy Adler, Mary Bentson
11 Scott Haukereid      Karen Zetterlund,Janet Peterson
                                      Linda Hallas, Charmayne Zoller
18  Brock Bentson   Jean Whiteley, Mary Bentson   
                               Charmayne Zoller, Doug Lawson
25   Scott Haukereid Len Jakimauskas, Janet Peterson                            
                                Diane Jakimauskas, Karen Kramer

USHERS
 4 John Florian,  The Bostrack Family
  Carl Bretschneider 
11    John Florian, Darleen Borke, Janet Peterson
       Carl Bretschneider Linda Ellinger
18  John Florian,  Dave Kemp, Janet Peterson, 
  Carl Bretschneider Tori Froehlich
25  John Florian,  Darleen Borke, Janet Peterson    
  Carl Bretschneider Arlene Schaefer

WELCOME DESK
  7:45 - 9:45 a.m. 9:45 - 11:45 a.m.
 4   Pat Leners Ruth Fuller
11  Polly Schmarje  Linda Schoensiegel
18 Richard Gunnell  Judy Perryman
25 Volunteer needed Ilona Snider

GREETERS
  7:45 - 8:05 a.m.  
 4    (Front Door)   Michael Land
       (Narthex)           Phyllis Ziegler
11   (Front Door)  Mike Dobosiewicz
       (Narthex)  Karen Zetterlund
18  (Front Door) Linda Hallas
       (Narthex)           Polly Schmarje
25  (Front Door)     The Steinberg Family
       (Narthex)           The Steinberg Family
  10:15 - 10:35 a.m. 
 4   (Front Door)         The Rodriguez Family
      (Narthex)              The Rodriguez Family
11  (Front Door)          Russ Snider
    (Narthex)               Ilona Snider
18  (Front Door)          Joe Doninger
   (Narthex)               Charmayne Zoller
25   (Front Door)           Marv Schaefer
    (Narthex)        Arlene Schaefer

COFFEE SERVERS 
    9:15 a.m. until 10:15 a.m.
 4   Fellowship Breakfast, Fellowship Hall   
11   Kevin & Heide Murray
18   Lynette Rodriguez
25   Don & Diane Huckstadt



Address Service Requested


